Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

16th December 2013 
Present: Colin Bennett [Chair] (CB), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Ian Quigley (IQ), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Gill Lumley, Malcolm Spaven and Jane Tallents (Stop Cauldhall Campaign)
1. Apologies: Karen O’Hanlon, Graham Young 
2. Minutes of October meeting: BH proposed; KS seconded. 
3. Matters arising. KS will follow up with Karen O’Hanlon regarding the HCC e-mail address. CB will clarify with Councillor Rosie as to whether he intends to attend future HCC meetings.
4. Community Policing Update: PC Lumley reported that no criminal offences were recorded in Howgate during October and November. Several vehicle accidents were reported, however, notably on the Howate to Loanstone road, the Leadburn junction and Pomathorn Brae. A number of drivers have received warnings or been charged with speeding through Howgate.
5. Cauldhall surface mine. Permission has been granted for the Cauldhall development subject to conditions being agreed. Malcolm Spaven (MS) summarised the contents of a report that had been prepared which argues the case for amending the Schedule of Conditions and the Section 75 Agreement proposed to Midlothian councillors. In particular, he argued that only a few of the model conditions contained in Planning Advice Notice 64 had been adhered to and that pressure should be exerted on Midlothian Council to ensure that best practice is applied.
IQ argued that it would be unproductive to take an over-aggressive approach and that some ‘middle ground’ should be sought. He suggested further that it should be suggested to that Council that a group should be formed to discuss the proposed conditions. MS indicated that he had contact with a mining engineer who would be willing to participate in discussions.
It was agreed that, in approaching the Council, there would need to be a clear statement of concerns and possible solutions. IQ suggested that such a statement could be sent to Councillor Lisa Beattie, with whom he had contact. MS agreed to draft such a statement. CB will also approach Ian Johnson, Head of Planning, to suggest a meeting.
6. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 

· A letter had been received from Edinburgh Council to inform HCC that consultations will be taking place (23 January 2014, Penicuik Town Hall) regarding the proposed closure of Wellington School.

· Planning
The revised application for the Mount Lothian wind farm is expected to be submitted in January 2014.
Cauldhall. KS suggested that the final conditions should clarify that role of the landowner with regard to restoration.

IQ suggested that some thought would have to be given to the management of community monetary benefits.
(b) HCC Funds.
Treasurer absent.
7. AOB . CB reported that interest has been expressed in developing local cycle tracks.
8. Date of next meeting: 16th January 2014 (provisional).
